Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
ORD-2024-_2 2 §

TO

Schools Division Superintendent
SDO Malabon City

Chief Education Supervisor
Human Resource Development Division, NEAP R

FROM : Jocelyn DR ay
Director IV
SUBJECT : Participants in the FY 2023 NQESH Post-Evaluation Activity
DATE : June 21, 2024
1. In reference to Memorandum DM-OUHROD-2024-1183, dated June 18, 2024,

titled “FY 2023 NQESH Post Evaluation Activity”, from the Office of the
Undersecretary for Human Resource and Organizational Development, Hon.
Wilfredo E. Cabral, this Office informs the concerned personnel of the above-
captioned subject.

2. Participants from the National Capital Region are the following:
Hajji R. Palmero — Chief Education Supervisor, HRDD NEAP R
Gilbert D. Manucduc - Information Technology Officer, SDO Malabon City

3. The activity shall be held on June 24-27, 2024, at NEAP Region XII, General
Santos City.

4. The participants’ board and lodging shall be charged to the 2023 OPDNTP funds
of BHROD-HRDD, while travel expenses shall be charged to the FY 2023 NQESH
Registration Fund (ROP fund if NQESH registration fund is no longer sufficient),
subject to the usual auditing rules and regulations.

5. Other details of the activity, please refer to the attached BHROD Memorandum.
6. For information and compliance.
cte/ hrdd
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Republika ng Pilipinas

Depactment of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY
HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM

DM-OUHROD-2024-1183

TO : FERDINAND B. PITAGAN
Director IV, Information and Communications Technology
Service
ALIL REGIONAL DIRECTORS

ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

FROM : WILFREDO'E. CABRAL

Regional Director
Officer-in-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary
Human Resource and Organizational Development

SUBJECT : FY 2023 NATIONAL QUALIFYING EXAMINATION FOR
SCHOOL HEADS (NQESH) POST-EVALUATION ACTIVITY

DATE : June 18, 2024

The Bureau of Human Resource and Organizational Development (BHROD) remains
steadfast in its commitment to ensure that every school has a competent and
qualified School Head. Last February 26, 2024, the administration of FY2023 NQESH
has been officially announced through a DepEd Memorandum No. 013, s. 2024,

This prompted the need to set forth necessary activities and measures to conduct
series of capability building activities to capacitate all personnel involved in the
administration of the FY2023 NQESH on the features and functionality of the
examination platform and site requirements and procedures to administer the
examination and perform their duties and responsibilities efficiently and effectively.

Following the completion of the FY2023 NQESH capability building, meock
examinations as well as the actual examination last May 26, 2024, and June 2, 2024,
there is a need to conduct a post evaluation activity as part of continuous
improvement principle with the following objectives:

Presentation and analysis of consolidated survey form from the examinees;
Review and assess the significant points in the CO Monitor report;

Identify various issues and challenges that occurred before, during, and after
the conduct of the FY2023 NQESH; and

Solicit recommendations and suggestions for the future conduct of NQESH.
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In connection with this, each region is requested to authorize the attendance and
participation of three (3} representatives as follows:
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